At A Public Meeting



            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Monday the 18th day of April, 2011

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                                       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    
      

                                                       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Carol McDermott from Meadow Hill.  
Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to please remember William Lahey, member of the Orange County Legislature. Mr. Leahey at one time represented part of the Town of Newburgh. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add On # 5B. 

Meadow Hill Realty Certiorari Case



Add On # 11A. 
Central Hudson Lighting and Energy Management 

Add On # 11B.

Orange County Energy Efficiency Conservation 





Block Grant (Revised Application)
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
CERTIORARI SETTLEMENT: Target


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town Board previously received copies of a letter from Cathy Drobny, Esq. of Hacker & Murphy, the proposed Consent Order and Judgment, refund liability charts that showed the approximate refund for the proposed settlement, as well as the liability under the petitioner’s claimed values. The stipulation provides for reductions in the assessed value by $778,930.00 as follows:



YEAR

FROM


TO

2008 

$4,566,000.00 
$3,787,070.00 

2009

$4,566,000.00

$3,971,231.00

2010

$4,566,000.00

$4,335,274.00



The 2010 reduction will remain in effect for 2011, 2012 and 2013, with the statutory exceptions. The chart shows that total refund liability for the Town, excluding special districts and the fire district, will be approximately $17,726.23, which is significantly less than the liability under the Petitioner’s claimed values. 

Michael Fogarty said he is in favor of this settlement. The settlement was based on a similar Target facility elsewhere in Orange County. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked when Target would pay the full amount of their tax rate. 
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Mr. Fogarty said the State Law for industrial exemptions is for ten years and it starts at a 50 percent level and increases five percent per year for ten years. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 97-2-7.21 Target # 2076 (NYS Route 17K), index numbers 2008-7637, 2009-7910 and 2010-7680. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio is opposed to large corporations located in the Town of Newburgh asking for tax reductions. 
 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5B. 
(Add On)
Meadow Hill Realty Certiorari Case


Michael Fogarty, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, said he is in favor of this settlement based on the subjects’ excessive vacancy, ESAC’s most recent appraisal and our existing equalization rate of 32.80 percent. The owner has also agreed to supply the Assessor’s Office with any new leases that will affect the value. This settlement will avoid further litigation costs. The reduction is as follows:


YEAR

FROM


TO



2009

$2,430,000.00

$1,600.000.00



2010

$2,430,000.00

$1,600,000.00


The final assessment on the petitioner’s real property shall be $1,550,500.00.


Councilman Bello asked what the advantage is for this reduction. It is his opinion that this concept affects the taxpayers at large. Mr. Bello suggested that the Town do a total reassessment of the Town. Mr. Bello is concerned that the Town’s expenses will keep going up and the businesses in the Town will keep receiving reductions.   


Mr. Fogarty said this reduction will allow the owner to do a step up lease. Any new tenant will have a reduction on their rent and progress to the market rate rent over a period of time. He said he has to value the properties as they are. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 60-3-51.1 Meadow Hill Reality. LLC (NYS Route 300), Index Numbers 2009-8416. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
REQUEST FOR REDUCED SPEED LIMITS
Supervisor Booth said on March 31, 2011 Councilman Woolsey, Highway Department Liaison, Chief of Police John Mahoney and James Osborne, Town Engineer conducted field visits to Brewer Road, Carter Avenue, River Road and Route 300 from Rock Cut Road to the Town Line. They are recommending a reduction of the speed limit on these roads as follows:

Brewer Road 

From 35 mph to 30 mph


Carter Avenue

From 35 mph to 30 mph


River Road

From 40 mph to 30 mph


NYS Route 300
From 55 mph to 45 mph


(Rock Cut Road to Town Line)
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution to Request Reduction in Speed Limits on Brewer Road, Carter Avenue, River Road and NYS Route 300. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if a public hearing will be needed for this reduction.

Supervisor Booth said the Town can only submit the Resolution to the County and the State for the reduction of speed, therefore a public hearing is not needed. This resolution will be forwarded to the Orange County Commissioner of Public Works and the New York State Department of Transportation.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
PROPOSAL FOR ADDITIONAL STOP SIGNS
Supervisor Booth said on March 31, 2011 Councilman Woolsey, Chief of Police John Mahoney and James Osborne conducted site inspections for the proposed new stop signs. They are as follows:

1. Adams Road/Gardnertown Road/Hickory Hill Road.

Recommendation: Install 3 stop signs at this intersection.

2. Dennis Road/Howard Drive

Recommendation: Install a stop sign on Dennis Road where the cul-de-sac intersects with Howard Drive.

3. Frozen Ridge Road/Leslie Road
Recommendation: Install 2 stop signs on Frozen Ridge Road at its intersection with Leslie Road.

4. Old South Plank Road/Route 52
Recommendation: Eliminate exiting from Old South Plank Road onto Route 52 by installing a raised island at the intersection and a no exit sign.

Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, has previously inspected these locations.

Supervisor Booth said a public hearing will be needed for Adams Road/Gardnertown Road/Hickory Hill Road, the Dennis Road/Howard Drive and the Frozen Ridge Road/Leslie Road proposed new stop signs. Old South Plank Road and Route 52 will have to have approval from the DOT and State for the raised island at the intersection and a no exit sign. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to set a public hearing date of                   May 16, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. for the proposed new stop signs at Adams Road. Gardnertown Road/Hickory Hill Road, Dennis Road/Howard Drive, and Frozen Ridge Road/Leslie. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the DOT and the State will be contacted regarding the Old South Plank Road/Route 52 raised island at the intersection and a no exit sign. 

Mr. Osborne said he will contact the DOT and the State for the Old South Plank Road/ Route 52 matter and the reduction of speed on Route 300 from the Town line to Rock Cut Road. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town is introducing the Local Law that will be delivered to the DOT and the State as well as setting the public hearing. There will be a formal resolution that will be prepared and submitted to the Town in connection with this action.  
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
PARKS & RECREATION: Part Time Chauffer Position
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated March 31, 2011 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to start the hiring process for a part time chauffeur for the Dial-A-Bus and Senior Transportation programs. The position and funding is currently available in the 2011 Recreation Department budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
SEWER: Water Treatment Plant Final Engineering Voucher
Supervisor Booth said Valdina Consulting Engineers has submitted their final voucher for the City of Newburgh-WWTP Expansion project to the Town of Newburgh. The invoice is for Design Engineering services from July 1996 through April 2005. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the payment of the voucher submitted by Valdina Consulting Engineers, who are located in Newburgh, New York for Design Engineering Services for the design of the City of Newburgh Water Treatment Plant from July 1996 through April 2005, in the amount of $62,963.37. The funds will come from the Capitol Project Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
WATER SUPPLY AND DISTRIBUTION: Hydrant Flushing Schedule

Mr. Osborne said the Water Department is proposing the following dates for the annual hydrant flushing program. May 9, 2011 through Friday 13, 2011 and May 16, 2011 through May 20, 2011.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Town of Newburgh Hydrant Flushing as follows. The Town of Newburgh Water Department will begin the flushing of distribution mains, laterals and hydrants on Monday, May 9, 2011 at approximately 8:00 a.m. The major portion of this operation should be completed by Friday May 13, 2011. The remainder of the area flushing will be conducted May 16, 2011 through May 20, 2011.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Osborne said the Water Department does notify the businesses located along Union Avenue the day of the flushing. The flushing may result in some discoloration of the water. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
Councilman Piaquadio said he will put the hydrant flushing schedule on the Town of Newburgh Web page.

Councilwoman Greene asked to have the apartment complexes contacted and made aware of the hydrant flushing.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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11.
A. (Add On) 
Central Hudson Lighting and Energy Management 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the Central Hudson Energy Grant to improve the lighting of Town Hall, Old Town Hall and the Police Department. The project cost is $29,050.32. The Central Hudson incentive is $20,335.22 and the credit is $8,715.10, which will go to the contractor. The grant came about from an audit conducted by Central Hudson at no cost to the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. (Add On)
Orange County Energy Efficiency Conservation 




Block Grant (Revised Application)
Supervisor Booth said the Orange County Energy Efficiency Conservation Block Grant, which has lighting included, stems from the Central Hudson Energy Efficiency Grant. Mr. Booth said he made a request to Leigh Benton, our County Legislator, to help change the priorities and scope of the Block Grant for the Town of Newburgh. The grant money in the amount of $52,000.00 will be transferred to different projects within the Town buildings as follows:

Police Headquarters
Lighting Controls

$4,550.00

Town Hall

Temperature Controls

     690.00

Public Services
Lighting Controls

  1,285.00

Old Town Hall
Outside Solar Lights

19,620.00




Installation of Lights
              3,195.00

Chadwick Lake Park
Outside Solar Lights

19,110.00




Installation of Lights

  3,110.00




TOTAL

          $51,560.00
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board to Authorize Acceptance of Grant Funds and to abide by the Federal Requirements and to Authorize Execution and Delivery of County of Orange Energy Efficiency Subrecipient Program Revised Agreement: 2011 Orange County Energy Efficiency Conservation Block Grant Program. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh 2011 Spring Leaf and Brush Pick Up will start on 
May 2, 2011 for the North side of Rte. 52 and East side of Plattekill Turnpike/NYS Rte.32 
May 3, 2011 South side of Rte. 52 and the East side of Union Avenue/NYS Rte. 300 

May 4, 2011 South side of Rte 52 and the West side of Union Avenue/NYS Rte. 300 

May 5, 2011 the North side of Rte 52. West side of Plattekill Turnpike/NYS Rte. 32
Councilman Woolsey announced that on May 29th the Town of Newburgh will celebrate Memorial Day. Services will be held at Town Hall at 10:00 a.m. and the parade line up will be at 12 Noon. The parade will start at 1:00 p.m. Mr. Woolsey said any non political group wishing to participate should contact the American Legion, the Town of Newburgh Recreation Department or the VFW.  
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Councilwoman Greene wished everyone a Happy Easter and Passover. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town of Newburgh Clerks Office will be open Saturday, April 30th from 9:00 A.M. until Noon.

12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Margaret Gaydos, Orange Lake, asked if the draft proposal for the procedure for affordable housing was available for review. Ms. Gaydos also asked who is on the Traffic Safety Board.  


Mr. Taylor said there is a draft of the Local Law in the Town Clerk’s Office. 


Councilman Woolsey said the Traffic Safety Board consists of the Chief of Police, the Town Engineer, the Highway Superintendent and himself. 


Ms. Gaydos asked if any developing is being done at the Market Place site and the status of the bridge on Old South Plank Road. 


Supervisor Booth said the Market Place is presently clearing the property but no building permits have been issued for the site. Mr. Booth said presently the Old South Plank Road Culvert is under review. 


Ms. Gaydos commended Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks and Recreation, and all involved for the fabulous Easter Egg Hunt at Chadwick Park. 

13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:47 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
